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Newsletter Editor 

Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX 79703 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

Like us on Facebook: district2a1lions 

Save the Date 
District Meeting   
Colorado City 
July 28 & 29 

Lions like to end their year with celebrations. Our Lions year runs from July 1 to June 

30. Come the end of the year we have a District Convention, State Convention, and an 

International Convention. All of these “conventions” are really a chance to have a 

good time and give ourselves a pat on the back for a job well done. I would encourage 

individual clubs to follow this idea and have a special club celebration, as you deserve 

it. The 49 clubs and 1,320 Lions that make up our District give so much back to their 

communities we deserve to sit back and reflect on what we did the past 12 months. 

Lions tend to finish one project and start in on the next, always thinking about what 

else they can do to make their community a better place. I know clubs are already 

thinking and planning for next year.  But I encourage you to take a time to just have 

fun and bask in a “job well done” 

I have to brag about the Lake Brownwood Lions club. I believe they hold 2 distinc-

tions. First, their 20 members I believe have the oldest average age for any club in our 

District. Second, I believe they are the hardest working club in our District, probably 

the State, and maybe the nation. The members do 2 bingo nights every week and 2 of 

the elderly members do hearing and vision screening on maybe 10 or more school 

systems and 4,000 children. They asked me to speak at the banquet where they give 

out around $15,000 in scholarship. Unfortunately I had to be in San Antonio for the 

State Convention but I would have been so proud and honored to be with then that 

evening.    

We have one more month in the Lions year. Children are getting out of school, fami-

lies are planning their vacations, the days are long, and most important, our Texas Li-

ons Children’s camp is busy providing a wonderful experience to children with disa-

bilities.    

May all you wonderful Lions have a great summer. 

DG Dave 



 

 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       

          

        Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor Dave Richison     
and his 2016-2017 Cabinet 

                       Chris Maxwell   
                  Sales Manager      

                    Eljen Technology 
                     1300 W. Broadway 

                     Sweetwater, TX  79556 
 

Phone: 325-235-4276 ext. 2002 
Toll Free:  888-800-8771 ext. 2002 
Fax:  325-235-0701 
 

Visit our website: www.eljentechnology.com 

FEMALE  AND FAMILY UNITS CAN CHANGE 

THE FACE OF LIONS CLUBS 

Who remembers a time when Lions Clubs were without 

women? The LA Times reported on July 05, 1987 that Li-

ons Club International Ends Ban on Women.  “The pres-

ence of women should add new life and vitality to Lions 

Club International” said the service organization’s Presi-

dent, Brian Stevenson, of Calgary, Canada. “The problems 

of the world are too serious to limit their solution to only 

half of our population.”  Women had been barred from the Lions Clubs since its for-

mation by a Chicago business group in 1917.  Officials said women were kept out 

because so few were in business when the organization began. 

Now after 30 years the total percentage for women is 28.17% worldwide.  District 2-

A1 since April 2017 has 394 females in 50 clubs, that compares to 920 males in the 

same 50 clubs.  Our District has a total of 1314 total members. Many of our  patri-

arch older clubs are still resistant to the idea of recruiting younger members or wom-

en Lions.  These older Lions clubs have been doing the same things the same way for 

years that they fear change, but change they must or fade away.  

According to the Family Friendly Lions Club Concept “How to Guide”, incorporat-

ing women and family units into your Lions club is an outstanding way to grow your 

membership and take your club in a fresh direction.  It introduces your Lions club to 

previously hard to reach demographics and will affect everything from the members 

who will be a part of your club to the types of service activities your club provides. 

Lions clubs that have converted to this model have found their clubs enriched and 

strengthened by the addition of family groups to their clubs. What is a Family?  As 

defined by the Vanier Institute, family is: “Any group of two or more people that 

consider themselves to be a family: parents, children siblings, foster parents, grand-

parents, aunts, uncles, cousins, friends, and any other who consider themselves a 

family.”  Including women and family units in your Lions club should bring the club 

considerable benefits.  Your club will increase its membership and attract younger 

members, your members will benefit by the infusion of new, enthusiastic members, 

different service activities and a fresh direction for you club. More members in-

volved in activities help meet more community needs. How can we not involve 

more women and family units in our clubs? 

DG Elect Armando Subia 

Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

3214  N. Chadbourne St. 

San Angelo, TX  76903 

Home: 325-486-0038 

Cell  325-245-8044 

fbert0038@aol.com 

 

District Conventions 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Directory 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

Global Leadership 

PDG A.J. Dolle 

P. O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell 325-869-5717 

dgaj2a1@wcc.net 

Global Membership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 

hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 
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         SAVE THE DATE 

    July 28th & 29 2017 

                       Colorado City, Texas 

 

 

Russell’s Ramblings 

 

To borrow a famous line from one of my favorite movies, 

all I can say is, “That was a great game.” Taken from the 

movie Hook the line was uttered at the end of the grand 

adventure and overthrow of Captain 

Hook. So what am I talking about? 

The rush hasn’t faded from our Texas Lions 100th Anniversary Convention. The 

venue alone was great and we had no less than five Past International Presidents 

in the room and Past International Directors and our own Sam Lindsey. 

We left inspired, energized and ready for the next century of Lionism. We are 

held back only by our own imagination and energy. Your First Vice District 

Governor is fired up. 

Personally, I am looking forward to Governor Armando’s year. He has grand 

plans and deserves our support and assistance. Hopefully I will be able to learn 

and maybe continue his momentum 

At this time, we are planning for the Centennial Celebration, District Cabinet 

Meetings, training at the Lions Camp and learning more about our Leader Dog 

Program. 

Speaking of dogs, one of the highlights of our state convention was watching the 

leader dogs, laying on the cool tile floor of the hotel lobby full well we are ad-

miring them and talking about them. They are beautiful animals and are solely 

dedicated to their JOB being a leader dog, companion dog, therapy dog or mobil-

ity assistance dog. 

We are looking forward to a fun filled busy year. It is Great To Be A Lion. 

1st VDG Elect Russell Livingston 

Election Manager 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Leader Dog 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Director Vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

 

 

Parliamentarian 

PDG Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave. 

Midland, TX  79705 

Home 432-218-8021 

Cell  325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com  

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 



May 2017                                _____                          We Serve                                                                 Page 4 

      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     1VDG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2016/2017 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

                  

              The Lions of  

                Colorado City          
                         

                                       Support 

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership 

Team 

The Midland Downtown Club held their first Read A Thon 

on Saturday May 5, 2017. The literacy community service 

project was headed by President Whitney Livingston. Books 

given to children were obtained from 

Barnes and Noble Bookstore in Midland 

through their annual Holiday Book 

Drive. 

Each child in attendance received a read-

ing level appropriate book of their choice 

and a set of Nilly and Thumper books written by Midland oilman 

and author Jim Henry. 

The purpose of the event was to teach each child to enjoy reading. 

Children were either read to or read books to Lions Club volunteers. Possibly the 

highlight was the Three Little Pigs Readers Theater. Volunteer children were assigned 

roles in the drama and was performed every hour of the 

event. 

The successful event is being planned for a second edition 

next year. 

 

 

 

Tail-Twister 

Ken Martin 

2604 Williams Lakeshore  

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Cell 325-248-4547 

 

Assistant Tail-Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX  79703 

Home  432-520-5651 

Cell  432-638-1070 

katmc307@aol.com 

 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 

Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 

c.shenicke@verizon.net 

 

 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Bridgette Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX  76950 

Home  325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com  

 

TLERC 

 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

 

 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 

Home 325-651-4102 

Wynn@wcc.net 

Club News  

Our apologies to the Colorado City Lions 

Club for inadvertently omitting their ad 

from the newsletter  a few times this 

year.  

Thank you to  all the clubs that have 

supported the district this year through 

ads.  

Lions Donald and Kathy McConnell 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Maymont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Dave Richison  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

On April 24, members 
of the San Angelo Con-
cho Pearl Lions Club 
gathered to celebrate 
the club's 25th anni-
versary.  Festivities in-
cluded a potluck din-
ner, keynote speakers, 
and a raffle.   

Club News Continued 

The Midland Tall City Lions will be holding their annual Juneteenth fund raiser 
June 15 - 8, 2017, in Washington Park located on the corner of Indiana and 
Adams streets in Midland.   

There will be lots of food booths. 

Come by and take a look at the state-of-the-art aquatic center.  
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Welcome to Big Spring Centennial Lions 

Club the District’s Newest Club in West 

Texas 

DG Elect Armando Subia and Zone 1 Chair Felis 

Subia Guiding Lions for the new Big Spring 

Centennial Club 1st VG Elect Russell Livingston and wife Toni 

The New Officers from left to right  Secretary Junita Marquez, President Eric Escamilla, Treasure Kenneth 

Lawhon, and Membership Chair David Stives. 

Members 

of the  Big 

Spring 

Centennial 

Lions Club   

Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

Cell 000-000-0000 

xxx 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 

Club News Continued 



May 2017                                                                  We Serve                                                                    Page 7                                                               

Shower for Members Poly & Natasha Abalos Hosted by the Midland West Side Lions 

Lions Poly & Natasha Lions Felis & Natasha 

Congratulations to Lions Poly 

and Natasha.  They are some of 

Midland West Sides newest 

members. Natasha is the Niece 

of Council Chair Elect Rick 

Talbert. 

Natasha & Poly are expecting 

fraternal twins in early July.   

Club News Continued 

“The A1 CLUB” 
in the Lions 2-A1 District 

Sweetwater Lions Club 
We Serve 



Not only did our 
own 2-A1 District 
Governor receive 
the 2nd highest 
award from LCI,  
the Presidential 
Medal, BUT he's 
ice cream server 
emeritus. 
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Texas Lions State Convention May 2017 in San Antonio  

1DGE Russell and Toni Livingston. 

Our picture with Lion Royalty, 

PDP Ebb and  Jay Grindstaff  

DGE Armando and Lion 

Felis Subia having fun at 

the State Convention in 

San Antonio.  
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100% 

Lions Club of Ballinger 

Colorado City Lions Club 

Concho County Lions Club 

Concho Pearl Lions Club 

Concho Valley Law Enforcement Lions Club 

Kingsland Lions Club 

San Angelo East Angelo Lions Club 

San Angelo Downtown 

San Angelo North by Northwest Lions Club 

Sweetwater Lions Club 

 
200% 

Mason Lions Club 

Midland Downtown Lions Club 

 
1000% 

Midland Westside Lions Club 

Rev. 050817 

 

2016-2017 100% Clubs 

Contributing to the Eight Charities that Lions District 2-A1 supports 

SAVE THE DATE 

ROPE YOURSELF IN TO ATTEND ALL DISTRICT MEETINGS      

NEXT MEETING 

Colorado City 

July 28-29 2017                                 
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SHORT HISTORY OF LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 

1911 Dr. W. P. Woods of Indiana founded Royal Order of Lions 

1916 Dr. Woods changed name to "International Association of Lions" and relinquished 

charter to the -'International Association of Lions Clubs". 

Melvin Jones, an insurance man& member of the Circle Club of Chicago had a vision 

of "What these men, who are successful because of their drive, intelligence and ambi-

tions could accomplish were they put to work helping improve their communities" He 

and his wife wrote hundreds of letters inviting others to join an international associa-

tion of service clubs. 

 

1917 Melvin invited representatives of business clubs to meet in Chicago . A plaque, lat-

er found when the La Salle Hotel was demolished, stated "Lions International, 

Founded at the La Salle Hotel, Chicago, Ill June, 17, 1917- WeServe" The first 

convention and adoption of a Constitution & Bylaws, Objects and Ethics was held 

at the Adolphus Hotel in Dallas, Tx on October 8, 1917. This has been recognized 

as the official birthday of Lions Clubs International by establishing October B as 

World Service Day every year. Nine States and 27 Clubs were represented at the 

first Convention. 

 

WWI Efforts of Lions were devoted to Bonds and Books for Troops. During the influenza 

epidemic efforts were turned to health subjects. 

1925· Helen Keller addressed the Convention and challenged Lions to become "Knights of 

the Blind & Hearing Impaired". Lionism and sight & hearing conservation have been 

synonymous ever since. 

1942 Dues were suspended for World War 11 soldiers while overseas. 

1975 LCIF established as the Lions outlet for Humanitarian & Disaster Relief 

1982 Texas Lion E.J. "Ebb" Grindstaff elected President and started Drug Awareness and Diabetic 

Research &;Awareness Programs 

 

Lions have been known worldwide for their service to those in need, not only the blind. 

Our organization has grown from the 27 clubs in 1917 to over 40,000 clubs in 180-some 

countries and over 1,400,000 members. Thousands of persons have .been given a new 

life because the Lions provided guidance, love and the material things which they never 

had or never had the thought of getting. Eye glasses, cateract operations, prophesies, schol-

arships, diabetic clinics. schools, homes and hospitals are just a few of the things Lions have 

provided. It is a privilege to be a part of such an organization, yes IT'S GREAT TO BE A LI-

ON. 
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Sunday, December 3, 2000 - Weatherford Democrat 

Legendary Lion Remembered 

Robert Roy Keaton, a dynamic and visionary leader in the formative year 
of Lions Clubs International was recently remembered in a special tribute 
hosted by the Weatherford Noon Lions Club. A Memorial Plaque honor-
ing the Weatherford native and past director general of Lions Club Inter-

national was also unveiled at his gravesite. 

The information below is what was on the plaque at the graveside in Old Green-

wood Cemetery 

 

 

 

R. Roy Keaton 

R. Roy Keaton, a Weatherford native, became Special Representative 

for Lions Club International in 1934, establishing Lions Clubs across 

the United States, Mexico, and Canada. Roy was named Assistant 

Secretary General in 1945 and heir apparent to 

succeed Melvin Jones, the Founder of Llonism.  In 1948, Roy Keaton 
was named Director General becoming head of the world's largest ser-
vice organization.  Under his leadership, Lions Clubs members hip in-

creased from 380,000 members to more than 

600,000 Lions and the scope of Lionism spread from 28  to 102  countries. 

In 2000 there are more than1.4 million Lions Clubs members in 185 

countries and geographic locations. The unprecedented growth of Lions 

Clubs waslargely because of the dynamic leadership, vision and tireless 

efforts of Robert Roy Keaton. 
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District Training 

A great opportunity for all Lions 

More Information on the next page. 



District Training  
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